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1. MMC have submitted a revised version of their TDM, which is covers four areas:
· Confirmation of steps that have been taken to develop and implement some aspects of the TDM and set up the surveys and other detailed work (databases) that need to be in place in order to flesh out a longer term TDM

· Physical works or incentives to encourage alternative travel in the short term, such as bicycle facilities, preferential parking for carpoolers and subsidized bus passes etc
· Objectives for non- car mode share
· Timeline for completing a more detailed TDM which would include more measures, revised objectives and a monitoring regime

2. As I outlined at the Workshop, TDM’s vary from site to site and can include a range of measures and performance standards;  there is no right answer as it is often difficult to predict what will be most effective so need a few years to develop. TDMs do not usually include all possible measures or objectives, but do need to focus on those which are anticipated to make a difference.
3. However, reviewers consider that there are a few areas of the revised TDM that could be strengthened ie there is more that could be done in advance of carrying out the survey and these form the basis of the suggested conditions: 

· provide information to potential users re access and use of the garage
· provide carpool, vanpool and bicycle parking within the parking garage
· provision of more detailed information to allow a review of the flex time proposals;

· expansion of the parking management plan to include strategies for redirecting all MMC-related vehicles using on street and surface parking lots into the parking garages
· more information and consideration of potential cash out incentives based on a transfer of costs from parking to other modes of travel-  though these may be complex to set up and implement. 
4. Given that MMC are the first employer in Portland to address these issues, staff suggest that regular liaison between the MMC TDM team and City staff from several departments to help ensure information sharing, coordination, and effective delivery. In particular, greater partnership working to make the best use of transit opportunities could be encouraged through such regular liaison.
